
PRINCIPALS BLOG 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 
Welcome back to a busy term 3.  I hope you all had a fun filled, yet 
restful, break. We have lots happening this term.  Coming up in this 
term  are: 
¶ 25th July, Tuesday, School Council, Volleyball Clinic, 

Years 1 and 2 
¶ 26th July, Wednesday, 2018 Foundation Transition, 2pm, 

Volleyball Clinic, Years F, 3 and 4 
¶ 27th July, Thursday, Senior School Interschool Sport  
¶ 1st August, Tuesday, NSW Uni ICAS English Competition,  
¶ 2nd August, Wednesday, Oz Opera incursion for the whole 

school, Music Soiree, evening 
¶ 4th August, Friday, 1/2 Hooptime and Crazy Hair Day 
¶ 10th August, Thursday, 3/4 Hooptime, 100 days Foundation 

celebration 
¶ 11th August, Friday, Foundation Letterland Party 
¶ 15th August, Tuesday, NSW Uni ICAS Maths Competition 
¶ 21st August, Monday, Book Week Book Character Parade 
¶ 22nd August, Tuesday, 2018 Foundation Transition, 2pm 
¶ 22nd August, Tuesday, School Council 
¶ 25th August, Friday, Pie and Footy Day and Footy Roadshow, 

no assembly. 
¶ 29th August, Tuesday, 5/6 Hooptime 
¶ 1st September, Friday, 5/6 Rugby Gala Day 
¶ 3rd September, Sunday, Working Bee 
¶ 11th September, Monday, Theatre rehearsal at Burrinja 
¶ 12th September, Tuesday, Time Warped performance 1 
¶ 13th September, Wednesday, Time Warped performance 2 
¶ 22nd September, Friday, end term 3 at 2.30pm 

 
Time Warp Trivia Night Time  
Time is warping, time to get ready for our Time Warped Theme Trivia 
Night.  
· Time: 7pm-11pm 
· Tables: Tables of 10 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Term 3  

26 th  July – 2018 Foundation Transition  

26 th  July – Volleyball Clinic for 
Foundation and Grade 3/4 

27 th  July – Grade 5/6 Interschool Sport 
31st July – Grade 5/6 Rugby 

2nd August – OzOpera Incursion 
2nd August – Evening Soiree 

4th  August – Grade 1/2 Hooptime 
4th  August – Crazy Hair Day 
5th  August – Trivia Night 

7th  August – Grade 5/6 Rugby 
10 th  August – Grade 3/4 Hooptime 

10 th  August – 100 days Foundation 
Celebration 

11 th  August – Foundation Letterland 

Party 
21st August – Book Week Book Character 

Parade 

22nd August – 2018 Foundation 

Transition 

 

 

 

 

 

ñTogether we make a Difference!ò 



· Payment of $20 per person can be made at the office, book a 
seat or table by filling in the lists on display in the foyer 

· BYO Nibbles 
· No BYO drink. Drinks at Bar Prices  
· Prizes for Best Dressed Person and Best Dressed/Themed 

Table. 
· More Games & Prizes To Be Won On The Night 
· Back by popular demand - Luke from ‘Your Shout Trivia’ is 

hosting the night again 
 
It will be a fabulous night.  Remember that this is an adult’s only 
event.  This is our one and only event each year without our kids! - So 
book your baby sitters and come along for a super fun night. 
 
ICAS Digital Technology Competition Results  
Our results for our Digital Technologies and Science Competitions 
have arrived. Sixteen students sat the Digital Technology Competition 
with one receiving a Distinction, four receiving a Credit and two 
receiving Merit certificates. Fantastic efforts students!  The 
Distinction, Credit and Merit Awards will be handed out at this 
week’s assembly. 
 
New School Sign 
Thanks to a very kind parent who donated the necessary resources, 
we now have a new school sign.  At the moment it is a little hidden 
from view by vegetation but this will soon be cleared. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Developing Consistency  
Lots of reading over the break!  I read an article about consistency 
and parenting.  It applied equally as well for teachers. It reads, ‘One of 
the simplest ways to improve a child’s behaviour is to be more 
consistent.  Children love their parents (and teachers) to be 
consistent as they are able to predict how they will act. A consistent 
approach to discipline helps put kids in control of their behaviour.’ 
 
Consistency means as parents (and teachers) we follow through and 
do as we say we will. It means resisting giving kids second and third 
chances when they break the rules or behave poorly around others. 
When we let our kids get away with two or three infractions of the 
rules we often come down very hard eventually, which causes 
resentment. Act early and prevent poor behaviour from escalating is 
the best approach. 
 
Consistency also means both parents in a dual parent family get to act 
together and respond in similar ways when children are less than 
perfect. Children learn from a young age to play one parent off 
against the other when their standards differ or communication is 
poor. Sole parents need to be consistent with how they react when 
children behave poorly. 
 
A consistent approach is shown through a clear set of limits and 
boundaries that provide kids with structure and teaches them how to 
behave. Studies show that families with very few boundaries or rules 
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are more likely to have children who behave poorly around others, or 
don’t consider their own safety. 
 
Children like limits and they also like to push against boundaries. One 
study has shown that kids will push parental boundaries about one 
third of the time. This is a normal, but irritating expression of a 
child’s push for independence and autonomy. Some toddlers, teens 
and other tricky types will push twice that amount, which is very 
hard work indeed. 
 
Consistency is often sacrificed by busy parents and put in the ‘too-
hard basket’. When parents are tired, stretched and overworked the 
last thing we want to do is engage in a battle with a strong-willed 
child over what are sometimes petty issues. Besides, consistency can 
make a well-meaning parent who values relationships feel downright 
awful. 
 
But giving in rather than holding your ground is not a smart long-
term strategy. If you give in occasionally kids will learn that if they 
push hard enough, or give that winning smile, you will eventually 
give in. Consistency is about being strong. It takes some backbone to 
be consistent. 
 
2018 Foundation Enrolments  
Even though it is only July  we are getting extremely busy with 
enrolments for 2018.   With all the current confirmed enrolments 
plus the families that have toured or attended our open night, we 
have had contact with over 40 families. We realise that all won’t 
attend our school, but it does indicate the interest in our school and 
the shopping around that families do before making what is the very 
important decision of where to enrol their child. There are also some 
families from our local preschools that we are yet to hear from, but 
believe have indicated that they will be coming to us. Please, could 
current parents who have siblings attending our school next year 
enrol soon, so we can begin some real planning for our 2018 year?  
 
Have wonderful week, 
Matthew 
 
 

Dear Parents, 

This year we will be participating in the  
Woolworths Earn & Learn program. Through 
this program we will be able to get new 
educational resources for our school/early 
learning centre ï and all we need you to do is 
shop for your groceries at Woolworths. 

From Wednesday 26th July to Tuesday 19th September or while stock 
lasts, we are collecting Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers. You will get one 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, 
tobacco and gift cards). Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker onto a 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet and when itôs complete, the 
Sticker Sheet can be dropped into the Collection Box here at the school or 
at your local Woolworths. 

At the end of the promotion, weôll be able to get some great new 
equipment. The range is extensive and offers lots of items ideal for our 
students ï including resources for Maths, English, Science and some 
fantastic fun supplies for Arts & Craft, Sport and for our library. If youôd like 
to know more visit woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn 
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ñSTARS OF THE WEEKò 

 

Foundation 

 

 

 

1/2 Anna 

 

 

 

 

1/2 Brian 

 

 

1/2 Lynda/Jodie 

 

 

3/4 Cheryl/Lisa 

 

 

 

3/4 Samantha 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Coby/Kelly 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Doug 

 

 

Deegan N: For lovely work on your óFriends of Tenô ladybug. Keep up the good work, Deegan! 

Koby G: For working well on this weekôs reading group activity on our óword of the weekô (here). 

Well done, Koby! 

 

Maya P: For making improvements to her writing on her own; adding adjectives to give more 

detail. Well done! 

Archie S-H: For demonstrating good sportsmanship and being a good team member during PE 

this week. Great job! 

 

Jonah K: For being a friendly and considerate member of the class. 

William H: For doing some great work on sounding out syllables this week. 

 

Senna R: For helping out with younger students and working so hard on all her tasks. 

Shelby P: For a big improvement in her reading. Well done Shelby. 

 

Tom F: For a great start to Term 3 and settling into some great work habits. 

Casper G: For a positive start to Term 3 and demonstrating some very good reading skills 

 

 

Ava W: For showing resilience during iMaths when completing challenging tasks. Keep up the 

great work!! 

Thomas Pi: For working co-operatively with his peers when making a very creative RESPECT 

poster. Superb work!! 

 

Lachlan B: For the wonderful way you conduct yourself on a day to day basis. You are a great 

role model to the rest of the grade and a delight to have in the classroom. 

Ruby C: For your wonderful effort in the Tim Cahill Soccer Clinic. You always try your best Ruby 

and do it with a big smile on your face. Well Done!! 

 

 

Mason C: For applying himself to his work independently and being courteous to those working 

around him. You have set a fantastic example of taking responsibility for your learning. 

Emma H: For always being such a positive and happy member of the class. You demonstrate 

the values of respect, resilience and responsibility in everything you do. 

 

Lily I: For her enthusiasm at being on the Quick Smart program. 

Adam C: For being totally switched on at the beginning of Term 3. 

 

  

Creative Artist 
Award 

Ledger E 

Grade 1/2A   

Performing Arts 

Student of the Week 

Jordan R 

Grade 5/6C 

῎  

 

Emma P 

Grade 3/4C 
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Art News 
Hi families, 

I have another exciting term planned 

for our students! Along with most 

grades creating props or backdrops for 

the production the 6s are making 

mosaics, the 5s lino prints, the 3/4s are creating dream catchers, the 1/2s 

are making collages and the foundations are making puppets as well as 

other fun things! 

At the start of each term, Ferny Creek PS focuses on our school values and 

motto. This term every student has painted a rock each during their art 

session, to hide outside for other students to find and re-hide. This activity 

is aimed at bringing our students together for a whole school collaborative 

activity. If you, or your toddlers, find any of these gorgeous rocks outside, 

feel free to join in and re-hide a rock but remember, they are to stay on 

school grounds. Enjoy! 

In preparation for term 4, I would like to keep your eyes peeled for pieces 

of Mountain Ash bark. The grade 5/6s will be using these to create a piece 

of Aboriginal inspired art. We need about 65 pieces!  

Thanks, 

Kristy 

 

Performing Arts News 
Opera Australia Incursion 

A permission form will have gone home yesterday for our Oz Opera Incursion on Wednesday the 2nd of August at 9.40am.  This will be a wonderful 

chance for students to experience a professional theatre production before they take to the stage themselves later this term.  Could all permission 

forms be returned along with payment by Monday the 31st of July.  The Opera will be performing The Magic Flute by Mozart and it has already had 

great reviews.   

 

 

 

 

 

Soiree ð Wednesday 2nd August 

The 2nd of August is turning out to be a very musical day. Not only will all students be audience members at the Opera but over a third of our 

students will be performing that night at the school Soiree. We have so many talented musicians and singers at our school and the Soiree is a 

great chance to celebrate their skills.  Students who take instrumental and singing lessons at school have all been busy preparing for this 

wonderful night of music. The Soiree begins in the Multi-Purpose room at 6pm.  All are invited.   

Production rehearsals 

All classes are busy rehearsing their class numbers for the production during Performing Arts sessions this term.  Iõm always amazed at how 

excited the kids are leading up to production and how quickly they are able to learn songs and choreography.  A big thank you to Lynda Russell for 

assisting with choreography. 

Melody 

Sherbrooke Basketball (SBA) is 
undertaking a survey, the information we 
receive will guide a program of 
improvement to ensure the strength and 
viability of our local community basketball 
competition. 
 
Sherbrooke Basketball Survey 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/83BSG32 
 
Please click the link above and complete 
the survey, it should take a few minutes 
only and will greatly assist with the ongoing 
development of the Sherbrooke basketball 
competition. 
 
If you know others who are interested in 
basketball, particularly those that live 
locally but play in a different competition 
please forward them the link or encourage 
them to access the survey on the SBA 
website. 
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